
Health Screenings and Immunizations Needed For The 2021-22 School Year

Dear Tuckahoe Union Free School District Community,

As we begin to prepare for the 2021-22 school year, our primary concern remains the health and safety of our students. To that end,
please be aware of the following health screening and immunization requirements needed to officially start the new school year:

Health Screenings and Immunizations Needed For The 2021-22 School Year. 2020 Health Examination Form (physicals) forms must
be submitted at the start of the following grade levels for a child to attend school:

K, 1, 3, 5, 7, 9, and 11 All new students to the District (regardless of incoming grade level)

Please submit all Health Physicals and immunizations forms along with any other medical forms (see below) needed for the student
prior to the start of the 2021/2022 school year. They can be submitted via email to Higginsf@tuckahoeschools.org for K-5 and
poulosl@tuckahoeschools.org for 6-12 postal mail to William E Cottle School Attn School Nurse or TMS/THS Attn School Nurse.

The Complete Health Packet tab has all forms needed just click and print.  If the student has any of the noted conditions below
please print forms accordingly and have MD fill out. Food allergy care plans, Asthma care plans, Seizure care plan, Diabetes care
plan, OTC/prescription medicine authorization all can be printed out from the TUFSD Health page.
https://www.tuckahoeschools.org/school_nurse_information.

Immunizations Required 2021/2022 School Year:  K  to 5th Grade

(Dtap/DTP/Tdap) 5 doses or 4 doses if the 4th dose was received at  4 years old or older.
Hepatitis B vaccine 3 doses
Measles, Mumps and Rubella vaccine (MMR) 2 doses
Polio vaccine (IPV/OPV) 4 doses or  3 doses if the 3rd dose was received at  4 years old or older.
Varicella (Chickenpox) vaccine 2 doses

Additional Immunizations Required 2021/2022 School Year   Grades 6-12

6th Grade: All students who are moving up to the 6th grade in the fall are required to receive a Tdap vaccination when turning 11
years old. Proof of vaccination or proof of an appointment to be vaccinated is required within 30 days of school starting, or within 30
days of your child’s 11th birthday, to avoid exclusion from school.

7th Grade: All students moving up to the 7th grade are required to receive the first dose of the meningococcal vaccine within two
weeks of school starting in the fall. Proof of vaccination is required within 14 days of school starting to avoid exclusion from school.
12th Grade: All students moving up to the 12th grade in September are required to receive the second dose of the meningococcal
vaccine. Proof of vaccination or proof of an appointment to be vaccinated is required within 30 days of school starting to avoid
exclusion from school.

Fiona Higgins, RN
Cottle School Nurse Linda Poulos RN  MS/HS Nurse
higginsf@tuckahoeschools.org poulosl@tuckahoeschools.org
O: (914) 337-6600 x 1282 O: (914) 337-6600 x 1236
F: (914) 337-2367 F: (914) 337-4126
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